
	 Merry Christmas!  Last month, our family visited Coronado, California to attend David’s Naval training 
graduation and spend much-needed time together.  We took the kids to USC, walked the campus, and it was fun 
to share the story of how I (Dave) came to know the Lord as a college student in 1992.  Like me, Mandy gave 
her life to Jesus in college while attending the University of Tennessee in 1991.  We are both humbled and in 

awe of God’s goodness as he continues to use us to reach out with His love.  We are truly amazed 
that this year marks 30 years of ministry outreach!

 

David, 21, continues to set a strong example with his grit and work ethic.  He recently moved from 
Coronado, CA to the New Orleans area for another year of intense training in the Navy.  We are 
grateful that he is only a 7 hour drive away and so thankful to all who serve this nation.



Olivia, 19, finished her first semester in college on the Dean’s list.  She continues to 
live at home and save a few dollars for her future.  Mandy and I love seeing her work 
hard and experience success in this season of her life.


Shelby, 18, is our volleyball star and social butterfly who always makes new friends 
and keeps our home lively.  She is about to enter her last semester of high school and 
we are praying for her future plans.  Thankfully, she strongly desires to excel, and we 
look forward to seeing how God directs her steps.


Sam, 15, is our not-so-little-anymore workout machine who inspires us with his drive and 
commitment to grow.  He continues to gain knowledge and strength as a freshman and has 
developed some great friendships along the way.  Let’s go Sam!


As we celebrate the miracle of Christ together, we want YOU to know how much you are 
appreciated and loved by our family.  We hope to visit you soon and update you on our exciting new 
opportunities in ministry.  It is truly a JOY to partner with you in the gospel, and please let us know how we can 
serve you. 

Much love, 
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Dear Friends,


